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ALL USES ARE CHURCH USES
And Jehovah spoke to Moses, saying, See, I have called by name Bezaleel, the son of Uri, the son of Hur, of the tribe of Judah. And I have filled him with the spirit of God, in wisdom, and in understanding, and in knowledge, and in every use, to think thoughts, to make in gold, and in silver, and in bronze, and in crafting of stone for filling, and in crafting of wood, to do in every use. And I, behold, I have given with him Aholiab, the son of Ahisamach, of the tribe of Dan; and in the heart of everyone who is wise in heart I have put wisdom; and they shall make all that I have commanded thee.                  Exodus 31:1-6

That “to serve the Lord” is to perform uses, is because true worship consists in the performance of uses, thus in the exercises of charity.… And during man’s life in the world, uses consist in everyone’s rightly fulfilling his duty in his function, thus from the heart being of service to his country, to societies, and to the neighbor, in dealing sincerely with his fellow, and in performing kind offices, with prudence in accordance with each person’s character. These uses are chiefly the works of charity, and are those whereby the Lord is chiefly worshiped.  


                           Arcana Coelestia 7038
PASTOR’S NOTES

Church Uses: The Lord is the One who teaches us what a good life is, and how not to live an evil life. In His Word, He provides us with truths that set protective walls and boundaries around our lives, and that inspire us to love our neighbors by leading a useful life. When we take His truths to heart and apply them to life, because the Lord so teaches us, then the Lord makes us a Church, individually and together. 
“It is the Church from the fact that men live according to the Word, or according to doctrine from the Word, and so that the doctrine is the rule of life” (AC 6637:2). 

“Man does not know what spiritual good, or what is the same thing, Christian good is, except through truth or through doctrine drawn from the Word. In this way he is initiated into good” (AC 5804). “In their beginning all uses are truths of doctrine, but in their progression they become goods” (AC 4984). 
Every use, from highest to lowest, comes from the marriage of good and truth. In this sense, all uses are Church uses. Obviously, this does not mean that all uses are done by a church congregation, much less under the priesthood. 
May the Lord fill each of us with His spirit, in wisdom, and in understanding, and in knowledge, and in every use, so that our uses may be His uses, uses of His Church. 
The Winter Study this year will be about Uses, and especially that all uses are Church uses. We will read about the most excellent of uses, and about charity itself, which is doing our daily work justly and faithfully, and about uses in heaven. We will think about raising our children to be useful members of society in this world and forever, both for their sakes and for all of us. 

A Woods Service and an Adult Evening Service will take place on the last Sundays of the summer months: August 26, and September 30. If it rains, the woods services will be held indoors. 

Directions to the woods: Park at the church, cross the street, and walk down the lane, following the signs. There is parking in a field at the end of the lane for those who prefer not to walk. Please stay on church property and avoid driving onto our neighbor’s property toward the right. Thank you. 

Board Meeting: The school extension is going according to plan. We finished the year 2017-2018 with a small surplus, though we don’t have the final salary bill from the General Church yet. We agreed to set tuition at 19% of cost for the first child in a family instead of the usual 20% because health care costs have gone up again and our enrollment went down. The board approved the pastor’s recommendations for a nominating committee. Our investments have done well. Hugh Brown is stepping down as chairman of the committee, though he will continue to be a member. Thank you to him for his service, and to Bengt Boyesen, who will now be the chair.
Work Party: Please come help get the church and the school ready for the new school year on Saturday, August 25. Your help makes a big difference, not only to the church and school buildings, but also to the morale of us all!

*     *     *     *     *

AUGUST WORSHIP
Sunday, August 5, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service. Usher/Set-up: Jeremy Synnestvedt

Supervising children during the sermon:      Jordan and Becky Cooper
Sunday, August 12, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service. Setup: Judah and Lydia Synnestvedt

10:00 A.M. Family Service 

Usher/Setup: Ted LaMastra

(DUE by after church: Items freely given for four student going-away baskets)
Sunday, August 19, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service Usher/Setup: Doug Robertson

Supervising the children during the sermon:      
NO ONE AS OF YET.  If you can help, please 
contact the church office. Thanks. 
Sunday, August 26, 10:00 A.M. WOODS Family Service (indoors if rain).  Usher/Setup: Paul Schorran

7:00 P.M. Adult Service. Usher/Setup: Ian Keal
AUGUST  EVENTS / MEETINGS / CHLASSES
Every Sunday, 3:45-5:00 P.M. 

Family Soccer 

Every Wednesday, 9:00 A.M. Weeding 

Every Friday, 10:00 A.M. 10:00 a.m. Moms / 


Children / Ladies-of-all-ages visit at KCC
Tuesday, August 7, 9:30 A.M. Spirits and Men class in Lawson’s office. Pgs. 171-184

Sunday, August 12, DEADLINE for four student going-away baskets
Wednesday, August 22, 7:30 P.M. Listen to and discuss recorded doctrinal class by Rev. Donald Rose: “Talking to Oneself” Part 3. Gael Coffin’s

Saturday, August 25, 8:30-11:30 A.M. Work Party at the church and school.  All are welcome.

Tuesday, August 28, 9:30 A.M. Spirits and Men class in Lawson’s office. Pgs. 185-195
COMING in SEPTEMBER
Sunday, September 2, 10:00 A.M. Sunday Sch. Serv. Usher/Setup: Mark Wyncoll        

Sunday School Teachers:  Nursery / Alexandra Cole; 4 years-K / Lydia Synnestvedt; 1st-3rd grades / Sheila Heiter; 4th-6th grades / Heather King; 7th-8th grades / Mark Wyncoll (See “’Announcements Cont.”)
Tuesday, September 4, 9:00 A.M.: School Opening for Grades 1-12.  Children come to their classrooms 5-10 minutes early. NOTE: No afternoon school. Dismissal for all grades will be at 12:45 P.M.   Gathering at Tovah Smith’s starting after chapel. (See “Announcements Cont.”)
Monday, September 10, 9:30 A.M. Kindergarten begins. 

Tuesday, September 11, 6:30-8:30 P.M., Grades 1-8 Back to School Night (meetings for parents, more info to follow at later date)
Wednesday, September 12, 6:30 P.M., Grades 9-12 Back to School Night (meeting for parents, more info to follow at later date)
From the 

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE
Avoid the heat. 

Stay cool.
Donate to your Church and School.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Joyous Congratulations to Mark Hendricks and Genta Jungé, whose engagement was announced on the 4th of July. Who would have thought the 4th could ever have been improved upon! We are so happy for them. 
A Heavenly Day: Nolan Josef Smith, son of Anders and Juliet, was baptized on July 11 in Stephenstown, New York, surrounded by his Smith relatives as well as the angels. May the Lord guide and bless Nolan’s path always. 
Thank You! We want to thank everyone for welcoming us. The food and gifts in the welcome basket were extremely helpful. We love it here and are very happy to be working on setting up our home amongst you all.

            – Matthew and Eliza Genzlinger and Family
Student Going-Away Baskets: Let’s wish our upcoming departees all the best as they leave home for a new school, Sierra Brown for Kansas State, Oliver Fritch for Kutztown University, and Maren Cole and Sofia Boyesen for the Secondary School in Bryn Athyn. Please leave your freely given dorm-suitable items in the church kitchen by Sunday, August 12. That’s two weeks (three Sundays) from now. (School starts early in Kansas!)  Thanks for helping with a warm send-off. 

Update from the Pastor Selection Committee: We have had two meetings, discussing the overlapping roles of the Bishop, the Selection Committee, and the Society. We have also discussed passages from the Heavenly Doctrines about the uses of the priesthood, and how they apply in Kempton. We talked about establishing a Conflict of Interest Policy for the committee members. We will soon meet to plan ways to poll the society about the uses and needs in front of the Kempton New Church for the next 20 years, and how a pastor might serve these uses. Until we devise a formal response loop, please feel encouraged to reach out to any member of the committee with your thoughts.

Committee Members: Bracken Brown, Hugh Brown, Caelwen Cole, Thaddeus Glenn, Sheila Heiter, Bob Jungé, Brad King, Vivienne Riley, Nina Schorran, Roger Schrock, Christopher Smith, and Mark Wyncoll, Chair.
Camera Operators for Church Services: We are looking for people who are interested in learning how to operate our (two) video cameras for church services. Training is free and it’s a lot of fun! We will take women and men, and girls and boys from 8th grade up. Please contact me at 610-417-0605.                       
                   – Thaddeus Glenn
WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES
Man can grow in wisdom to the end of his life in the world and afterwards in heaven to eternity. And as he increases in wisdom, his form is perfected; and this form receives, not the love of the sex, but the love of one of the sex. For with this one he can be united even to the inmosts, in which heaven is with its felicities; and this union is belongs to conjugial love.                                               Conjugial Love 93
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Curtis and Mary McQueen

on the 1st – 31 years

Matt and Sheila Heiter

on the 2nd – 10 years

Christopher and Tabitha Judson

on the 5th – 18 years

Dan and Erika Brown

on the 10th – 22 years

Bradley and Suzanne King

on the 11th – 34 years

Dag and Shayne Boyesen

on the 17th – 27 years

Dale and Tovah Smith

on the 17th – 5 years

Mark and Wendy Wyncoll

on the 17th – 33 years

Rich and Suzanne Evans

on the 18th – 30 years

Andrew and Carrie Heilman

on the 21st – 42 years

Bill and Mary Griffin

on the 27th – 76 years

Yorvar and Ruth Synnestvedt

on the 28th – 64 years
*     *     *     

ANNOUNCEMENTS cont.
First-Day-of-School Invitation: All non-school aged children and parents are warmly invited to Tovah Smith’s house to visit while school is in session on the first day! Tuesday, September 4, after chapel until pickup. At 8861 Kings Highway, Kempton, 19529.
September Newsletter: Please send your notices for the next newsletter to the church office by Tuesday, August 28. Thanks.
FYI About Sunday School: 1) The current plan is for the 7th and 8th grades to be offered Sunday School – on the first Sunday of each month – for the whole year. 2) Once the teacher/helper schedule for the whole year has been determined, it will be shared with everybody once, so hang onto it if useful to you.  After that, the teachers and helpers will be noted, as they recently have been, in the Notes Home and the calendar sections of the newsletters. 

Kudos, Again, to Jen McQueen for arranging the Sunday School schedule, and thanks to teachers and helpers too. Your contributions are appreciated.
Thank You to Steve and Janis King for hosting yet another Fourth of July. Inviting the whole society to their house to celebrate our liberty? Pretty courageous!  We feel blessed and are grateful. 

Society Phone and Address Lists: I plan to attach the latest copies of these to the September newsletter. Please contact me to change, add to, or eliminate any of your info. Thanks, Carla
Seeking Housing: My dad, Gordon Latta, has just moved to the Kempton area and is looking for a room or small apartment to rent beginning September 1.  Please contact him at 215-478-5266, or contact me at 610-750-1112. Thank you!                                    
                                           Stephanie Latta
Afghan Emeralds: 15 good quality, 1 plus carat, lightly treated emeralds in a variety of cuts available for purchase at excellent wholesale prices. $650 to $950 per carat. All are from the famed Panjshir Valley of Afghanistan, epicenter of the anti-Soviet and anti-Taliban resistance. Cut in Philadelphia. Other emeralds and cuts available on request. Money-back guarantee if you are not completely satisfied. Contact Ben Pendleton (484-221-4586).

A BIT MORE

Spring has many American faces.  There are cities where it will come and go in a day and counties where it hangs around and never quite gets there. Summer is drawn blinds in Louisiana, long winds in Wyoming, shade of elms and maples in New England.                                     – Archibald MacLeish

It's difficult to think anything but pleasant thoughts while eating a homegrown tomato.               – Lewis Grizzard

I Stand in Awe of My Lord 
In wonder I watch as 
The swells break in a
Never-ending repetition of creation,
Striking calm and fear into the beholders of their glory. 
I stand in awe of my Lord.  
In amazement I watch as 
A revelation of precious treasures
Uproots from the depths of an
Unimaginable landscape beneath the sea.
I stand in awe of my Lord. 
In astonishment I watch as 
A congregation of gulls alight 
In a faultless amoeba of wing and light
Against the backdrop of a cerulean sky. 
I stand in awe of my Lord.
In admiration I watch as
His Light is reflected in
A granule of sand cradled
At the heart of a cockle shell.
I stand in awe of my Lord.
In reverence I watch as,
In a blaze of splendor, He paints 
Across the endless expanse a
Masterpiece of vigor, beauty and joy.  
I stand in awe of my Lord. 
                               – Leana Smith (Gale and Emily’s granddaughter)
Summer Rain - by Raymond Floss
A break in the heat

away from the front

no thunder, no lightning,

just rain, warm rain

falling near dusk

falling on eager ground

steaming blacktop

hungry plants

thirsty

turning toward the clouds

cooling, soothing rain

splashing in sudden puddles

catching in open screens

that certain smell

of summer rain.

Our highest assurance of the goodness of Providence seems to me to rest in the flowers. All other things, our powers, our desires, our food, are all really necessary for our existence in the first instance. But this rose is an extra. Its smell and its color are an embellishment of life, not a condition of it. It is only goodness which gives extras, and so I say again that we have much to hope from the flowers.     – Arthur Conan Doyle
Summer was on the way; Jem and I awaited it with impatience. Summer was our best season: it was sleeping on the back screened porch in cots, or trying to sleep in the tree house; summer was everything good to eat; it was a thousand colors in a parched landscape; but most of all, summer was Dill.                                  – Harper Lee, To Kill a Mockingbird
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